
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, August 27, 2013 at 6:00 

P.M. at the Turner County Agricultural Center with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Hall, 

Hudgins and McCard present.  Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, Manager and Latrice Wilson, 

Clerk.  Others present were Tony Boncimino, Kelli Davis, Don Davis, Sharon Wise, Mike 

Geoghagan, Marie Hudgins, Mike Coker, Recreation Director, Mike Mastrario, Building 

Inspector & Zoning, Jason Lawson, E-911/EMA Director, Robby Royal, EMS Director/Fire 

Chief, Charles Dean, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Janet Winter, Election 

Supervisor and Sheriff Andy Hester. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed adopting a resolution for the Turner County Hazard Mitigation 

Plan. 

 Commissioners discussed appointing Commissioner Brad Calhoun as the voting delegate 

for the 2013 ACCG Legislative Leadership Conference to vote on issues coming before the 

business session in October. 

 Commissioners discussed changing October 1, 2013 board meeting date to October 8, 

2013 due to the 2013 ACCG Legislative Leadership Conference in Athens. 

 Commissioners discussed changes to the revised Holley Pavilion Rental Agreement. A 

decision will be made at the September meeting. 

 Commissioners discussed the Turner County Road Naming Policy and a decision will be 

made at the September meeting. 

 Commissioner discussed the Runway Extension Project at the Turner County Airport.  

There was a consensus of the Board to write a letter of intent to proceed with and fund the 

project to construct the runway extension at the Turner County Airport. 

 The meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M. 

 

____________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ______________________________  

           Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk  

 

  


